Bare Facts

Copyright 2006 Lake Edun Foundation, Inc.

Official Publication of the Lake Edun Foundation, Inc.

October 1, 2006

Box 1982; Topeka, KS 66601 ● Voice Mail: 785-478-BARN ● e-mail: benude@lakeedun.com ● Website: www.lakeedun.com 38° 58' 7" North; 95° 47' 56" West

President's Corner

By: Ernie Cooper

Officially fall has come. It was another wonderful summer with many new first timers coming to our special place. Our Lake Edun family extended hands of friendship to these visitors hopefully making them feel welcome and part of our Lake Edun family.

More than one of our new friends was heard to exclaim just how wonderful, beautiful and special Lake Edun is to visit! We hope many of our visitors come back and become members of the Lake Edun Foundation. Of course the lake is not the only place we Eduners have activities. Hopefully our newbies and members can deepen friendships during the winter months also.

Last month I wrote about the upcoming end of year meeting. I also mentioned that it is a legal requirement for us to hold this meeting. I sincerely hope that our members avail themselves of this opportunity to support the board of directors and participate in the discussion of the direction of LEF in the coming year, and perhaps beyond. It is the duty of the board to direct and plan the activities and growth of the Lake Edun Foundation. Please come and make known your desires so the board can consider them for the next year and the future.

We announced last spring that we were going to raise the membership dues for the Lake Edun Foundation. We would like to know from you, the members, how you feel about the value you get at the Foundation for you dollars spent. We would like to hear from you about projects and changes that would improve not only our special place, but the view the community has of us.

Last fall we were able to accomplish the clearing of the trees for the new road to the area adjacent to "Sunny Bares." Starting this summer we asked our members and guests to contribute to a fund for the road. By the way, Webb has emailed me with the news that we have topped our goal!

An important question we face is whether donations are the best means by which to continue our improvement efforts. Many organizations hold fund raising drives for such purposes. Another popular way is to assess each member an amount over and above their membership dues for such projects. We need members input on this matter.

Our by-laws state that a couple is defined as one man and one women. This was done to help with what naturist organizations call "gender balancing." Should we continue this arrangement? Should we charge each member the same whether they are a defined "couple" or not? Since the earning gap between men and women is closing, should we use some one of the government provided statistics to charge different rates for male and female membership based on earning

See President's Corner on Page 2.

Annual Meeting

Our Annual Meeting is scheduled for Saturday, November 4. This is an important opportunity for your voice to be heard; it is the best chance for your Board of Directors to communicate with all members; it is your best opportunity to let the Board know what you would like to see done, planned or changed.

Some of the items up for discussion will be our saunas; a large summer event like Return to Edun; other planned activities; development of Sunny Bares and the West side of the lake, other planned improvements to our special place, Winter activities, etc.

See Annual Meeting on Page 3.

Sauna Hours Changed

As a result of responses we received to our email to members in mid-September, we have decided to hold our regular Saturday Night saunas from 6-8 pm. Several respondents pointed out that for those traveling to our sauna, the earlier hours make their return journey easier.

Thank you to all who provided the feed back. Please mark your calendars accordingly.

Challenge Grant/Road Update

Eduners are wonderful! Not only did we reach our challenge, we exceeded it by several hundred dollars. Now we are beginning work on the road.

We will be acquiring culvert in the next few weeks. Tractor Doug is anxious to bring his rig back to our special place to put it in place and cover it. We have begun to survey the Sunny Bares site and expect to expand it through the cold winter months when it is easier to cut the undergrowth.

We expect all Eduners will be impressed with the improvements next year. We will print a list of contributors to the Challenge Fund next month when all the pledges are in.

DON'T FORGET

Activities designated HN are sponsored by Heartland Naturists

Oct 7; Sat; 8-10; Sauna

Oct 14; Sat; 5-7; Board of Directors

Oct 14; Sat; 6-8; Sauna

Oct 20; Fri; 8-10; HN Swim

Oct 21; Sat; 6-8; Sauna

Oct 28; Sat; 6-8; Sauna

Nov 4; Sat; 6:30; Lake Edun Celebration Annual Meeting follows Halloween Party

Nov 4; Sat; 6-8; NO Sauna

Nov 11; Sat; 5-7; Board of Directors

Nov 11; Sat; 6-8; Sauna

Nov 17; Fri; 8-10; HN Swim

Nov 18; Sat; 6-8; Sauna

Nov 25; Sat; 6-8; Sauna

Random Thoughts And Reflections

As the season draws to a close, it is time to once again change the lock on our gate. Members will find a new combination enclosed.

Everyone who had an opportunity to meet him has commented on the wonderful job Josh did in the short time he worked at our special place. Thanks, Josh!

After many years in the cold and hot, the rain and snow, the boards on our benches and tables around the lake need to be replaced. The board voted at their last meeting that Eduners interested could designate a name for a bench, if they wish. Cost for this is \$150 per bench and \$250 per table. Your designation will last for 5 years. Eduners may have noticed a bench near Sunny Bares named "Becky's Bench".

If you have been saving aluminum, now is the time to bring it to the lake. We will be taking our annual load to the recycling center soon.

From The Mail Bag

Dear Lake Edun,

I guess I'm still a member at Lake Edun? I was in the nude plays and got a complimentary membership. I haven't been an active member at all because I thought I was moving out of state. That is not the case now and I was wondering how much longer my membership is valid for and what it costs to be a member. I would like to help out Lake Edun in any way I can, except I don't have a whole lot of time. I would like to help by doing things at Lake Edun such as cleaning, uh...basically upkeep of the land. I wouldn't be able to do it often, but I feel that I should do something.

Also, I feel weird about ever coming out to Lake Edun because I don't know anyone there. I can bring a guest with me, right? From what I understand it's open for all members, I believe you mailed the combination for the front gate? But, I just feel uncomfortable going when no one is there or when a TON of people are there. Is there any particular day where there is just a small to medium sized group of people (5-15)?

I would love to sit in the sauna as well, but I've never been very clear as to how that goes. We show up and then just go sit in there? I guess I'm just unsure of things b/c I'm so used to there being rules for places and Lake Edun is so relaxed. I would appreciate a reply just to clear things up. The newsletters have so much information, but I don't understand them half the time since I don't go there regularly. Basically, could you just spell it out for me in English? hahaha Thank you so much.

- Sincerely, [Name withheld]

Dear Member -

Good to hear from you. Yes, your membership is good until the end of October.

I understand your feelings about your first visit. However, it is really not that big of a deal. If you want, I can meet you there for your first visit. This time of year, nearly any time you visit there won't be a whole bunch of people, so you should be ok.

Saunas are merely an opportunity to relax. Just come out on

a Saturday evening. Currently, they are between 8 & 10, but we will probably change that next month to 6-8. We never know how many will show up for the sauna. Sometimes it is a dozen, sometimes only the person responsible for it is there. All you need for a good sauna is a towel and a smile. You may want to bring some water also.

Let me know if you would like to meet there some day.

- Webb

[So glad you should ask. So glad that someone from the play is putting into practice the intended message of the plays. All of us appreciate the jitters a first time visit produce. Just remember, unlike the plays you were in, at Lake Edun, you will not be on stage, and you will not be judged.

Within a few minutes of your arrival you will suddenly realize you are relaxing. In a few more you will wonder what all the fuss was about. Another few minutes, plus some good conversation, and you will almost forget you are nude.

From time to time you may reflect on the wonder of being nude, at ease, with no tensions, (sexual or otherwise) and relaxing with former strangers. You will likely notice a sense of joyful exhilaration that comes from being liberated from an old mindset that now no longer can cause fear. Quite simply, at some point in your nude experience you will say to yourself, "How obvious. Why didn't I ever know this before?" Ed.]

President's Corner (Continued from Page 1)

potential? What suggestions do you, the members have to fund projects and operations of LEF?

We hope to be able to have time to discuss our second annual "Naked Plays." This is an activity for which every member of the Lake Edun Foundation should buy a ticket to attend! We need to discuss the future of the naked plays. What are we achieving with the plays? What can we achieve with the plays. Perhaps some of you have suggestions that would help improve the plays.

One of our pressing questions has to do with our Saturday night saunas. For three years we have manned the sauna every Saturday night. Many of those nights it has just been the individual who volunteered to conduct the sauna that has been present! Recently you all received an email from Maxine asking whether or not you all wanted them weekly, bi-weekly or monthly. It is not fair to have someone interrupt their Saturday night every week to make an activity available that is not being attended. By the way, if you have not enjoyed a sauna for a while, or perhaps have not ever been involved with a sauna you need to come and experience the delight of sauna.

We have had many members who have stepped forward this year with projects of their own. The board has supported many of these activities. We very much appreciate the goodwill and work of everyone who helps with our foundation. We will review the list of items that were proposed at the last annual meeting that were accepted by the membership at that time, and the board has acted upon this year. We really have had a good year! Let's cap it off with a great annual meeting!

E-mails

In the middle of August, we sent out another of our occasional emails to 591 of our friends and supporters. We do this periodically to try to keep everyone up-to-date on our activities and plans. In that particular email, we were asking (and are still asking) for information on our saunas.

As a result of that mailing, 7 emails came back as undeliverable because we were unable to read the address on their sign-in form. No one asked to be removed from our e-mailings and we had several replies. Of particular interest:

Sorry to say at this point Amy, I and the girls will not be able to make it back there for some time.

The new job landed us in Atlanta, for the next few years. If anyone is interested, we managed one visit to Paradise Valley north of Atlanta and we would be glad to pass along advice to anyone planning a visit that might be passing through. We really enjoyed ourselves and, although there were not many other children there, the girls really had a great time.

- Steve and Amy

Hi,

I wanted to let you know that I just switched to EarthLink for my Internet access, and so I have a NEW EarthLink email address: [omitted]. Please take a moment today to write down my new address and add it to your email address book.

I don't want to miss any of your messages!

- Charles

Maxine -

Thanks for including us and asking for my opinion on the times for the sauna. We are not members yet, but we want to be. Times are tuff right now. We are trying to put are son through collage and its not cheap.

I will try and send a little donation for the road and *Bare Facts* so I can keep getting that. We will join when we can. We think you people are nice and make us feel welcome.

I think it would be nice if the sauna was open every Saturday. The earlier the better cause people like us who live far away would have a chance to stop in for a while and get back on the road. If it opens at 8 pm we would never be able to use it.

Thanks again for making us feel welcome. Special thanks to the guy name John. Don't know his last name but he is on the board. Guys like John make us want to be a part of Lake Eden. I need the address so I can send a check for my donation and the *Bare Facts*.

- John & Christine

Dear Maxine:

Thanks so much for the email. Just to send a quick reply, I am very grateful for Lake Edun and what it stands for. I enjoyed my visit in the past and hope to do so again in the future. Unfortunately, it is a bit difficult for me. I live in Blue Springs, MO, so a trip to the Topeka area is a bit of a haul for me. I am also a full-time UMKC student right now, so money is quite tight. Donations and gas trip money are out of reach now. So, Lake Edun I plan to visit again...but in the future.

But to let you know, I am with you all in spirit and love to receive the email updates...it makes me feel a part of it, even though I am physically not. I do hope to be able to more fully support Edun in the future. In the meantime, my best wishes for your special place and your cause.

- Chris B.

Dear friends at Lake Edun,

I wanted to tell you about my summer since I have only been able to visit twice this year. I had originally planned to be at the lake at least every other weekend. That changed in June when I started having back problems that resulted in yet another surgery (hopefully the last). I'm still recovering which eliminates any chance of one final splash at the Lake before summers end. The doctor said I should be good to go by Christmas.

Before the surgery I visited Show Me Acres in Missouri. The property is awesome, the pool is really nice, and the lodge is not yet completed but will be beautiful. The camping was fun even though an animal ripped up the tent one night while trying to get to my wife's candy stash (small bear?).

The vacation was nice but it can't beat a weekend at Lake Edun. I miss the beautiful lake, the private trails, and all the warm, friendly, fun people. I hope this finds you all well and happy. See ya next summer!

- Billy A.

If you are not receiving our emails, we can add you to our list. Send us a message at benude@lakeedun.com. We promise not to send many and we will absolutely not sell or convey your email address to anyone else.

Annual Meeting (Continued from Page 1)

As you can tell, these are important subjects. We know that all Eduners have an opinion about them. We wish all would share their opinions at this forum where they can have the greatest impact. If for some reason you are unable to join us at the annual meeting, we read all e-mails from members. Please, let your voice be heard.

We will also be electing our Board of Directors. Consider helping with LEF by serving on the Board. We have several openings including a position for an activities director.

The Annual Meeting is open to members of LEF, only. We are also planning some other winter parties that will probably be open to members only. If your membership is not current, please use this opportunity to complete it. If you are unsure how much is due for you to complete your membership, please let us know.

We hope you will let us know how you feel about some of the important subjects the Board will be required to make decisions about in the coming months.

Remember, the Annual Meeting includes a wonderful hot tub, great food, a superb host, all at a fascinating home. We hope you will plan to join us. Most of all, it is a celebration of all that Lake Edun means to us in the way of making new friends, deepening old friendships, and being here another year! Viva Lake Edun!

Members will find directions enclosed.

Nude Youth Camp Opponent Resigns

Friday, September 29th, congressman Mark Foley (R-Fla) issued an apology and resigned from Congress following revelations of e-mail he had sent to a teen age male Congressional page.

This is the same Congressman who two years ago raised such a stink nationally about the AANR sponsored teen summer camps. The resulting uproar caused camp cancellations, and highly restrictive legislation in Virginia aimed at the White Tail Park teen summer camp.

[Through his own folly, Mr. Foley will no longer be around to use naturism as a vehicle to advance his own political ambitions. His ardent and unreasonable opposition to naturism in the name of protecting the children has to give us pause.

Not all opponents of naturism are hiding their own aberrant behavior behind a hypocritical mask. With some public officials the case can be made that naturism is good and healthy, or at least not harmful, and receive a hearing. Officials in Miami Beach are a good example.

However, what we now know helps us to understand Mr. Foley's motivation at the time, and the inability to reach any reasonable accommodation with him. As another has commented, "...we'll never understand what these people go through on a daily basis, confronting their own psyches, neuroses, sexualities and identities. It isn't easy to live what is a hypocritical life – knowing that you have this/that instinct and having to satisfy the "norm." Ed.]

It's Rebelliousness Folks

This summer, a group of teenagers has disrobed near restaurants, bookstores and the town's many galleries, igniting a debate about whether the town of Brattleboro should ban a practice long tolerated until now.

"Brattleboro tends to be a laid-back town and pretty accepting of the unusual, but this is really pushing limits," said the Police Chief. "It's clearly to outrage people, it's clearly rebelliousness."

By most accounts, the stripping started on a whim in early summer when a young woman sat naked on a park bench, Martin said. Then another woman started taking her shirt off downtown. Later, a music festival promoting nudity and rebelliousness set up in May in a downtown parking lot attracted nude hula hoopers.

Last month, a half dozen young people bared their bodies in a parking lot, encircled by the backs of bookstores, coffee shops and restaurants.

"It's just an act of freedom," said one 19-year-old, "We're just doing so because we can." He and the others say they "do not consider nakedness to be innately sexual or rude and it shouldn't be confined to that."

One townsperson said, "To most people, it's not a big deal," Meanwhile, at Everyone's Books, one of the owners said the parking lot may not be the most appropriate place for nudity, but "as long as people are polite, don't block the entrance, we don't ask them to leave."

To others, it's disturbing and something more than harmless rebellion. "It's a bad image for Brattleboro," said one restaurant owner whose establishment has long been a teen hangout.

Vermont has no state laws against public nudity, but communities can write their own bans. So far, Brattleboro has chosen not to join them. For now city leaders are weighing their options, and waiting for summer to turn to fall.

"As soon as winter comes, there won't be a story anymore," said the Town Clerk. [Who knows, perhaps this rebellion might catch on. As for the government's response, is this common sense or what? Ed.]

84% Of Brits Would Buy A Home Next Door To Naturists

The great heat wave of 2006 may already seem like a distant memory, but as the summer draws to a close, a new survey by property website property finder.com reveals that millions of Britons have been stripping off completely on terraces, balconies and in gardens all over the UK.

A startling 19.7% of respondents say they have got their kit off outside while at home on at least one occasion, equivalent to around 11 million people. The figures also suggest people are not going to great lengths to ensure nobody sees them, with 21% saying that they have caught their neighbors in the altogether at some point.

It would appear that traditional British stuffiness is diminishing as the findings reveal Brits to be fairly relaxed about the possibility of having naked neighbors. When asked if they would be put off buying a house with nudists next door, 50% said they would have 'no concern at all', while 34% said they wouldn't mind as long as they did not have to see their neighbors naked. Only 16% said they would not want to buy a home in these circumstances.

Younger people were less likely to have concerns than older people. 59% of the under 45s would have 'no concern.'

Warren Bright, chief executive of propertyfinder.com said: "It seems that the Brits' traditional prudishness is a thing of the past. The vast majority of homeowners are fine with neighborhood nudity. What upsets people far more is noise and antisocial behavior. A quiet neighborhood is a big draw to the vast majority of buyers, whether the neighbors are clothed or otherwise."

This research also suggests that naturism is much more widespread than might be believed. While there are just 16,000 members of British Naturism in the UK and around 130 'sun clubs', the statistics suggest that many millions of us have at some point bared all in our gardens. Naturists are incredibly considerate and take great care not to offend. The seclusion of a back garden is the ideal place. Why not give it a try?

Support The Naturist Society Your National Naturist Voice

What Are We Doing Here?

By: Michael

Several years ago there was a hunting club several miles southwest of Topeka. Through the vision, idealism, and personal investment of one family, this became what we know as Lake Edun.

In the light of hindsight, the wisdom of this decision might be questioned. Certainly, the cost in treasure, peace of mind, and grief has been high. Quite simply, it's become a mind numbing, slogging struggle to keep moving forward in the face of entrenched opposition. This may not be the Flint Hills, but a harder soil than Topeka for planting naturism would be difficult to find in the state of Kansas. What is it about Lake Edun that so enrages it's detractors to such heights of venom about the activities of people that they neither observe nor have to interact with?

Ignorance, intolerance, and injustice are synonymous with the treatment Lake Edun has received. Who needs this? An outside observer could be forgiven for asking why anyone in their right mind would persist with Lake Edun.

Why indeed? What are we doing here? What passion, what ideals motivate a tiny band of people to commit themselves to such an audacious proposition that Lake Edun must persist, and must not perish?

Everyone who visits or has ever been a member of the Lake Edun Foundation has to find their own answer to this question. No doubt the answers we would hear would be varied and range from the superficial to the profound. Yet, each person would know that there is something special about being at Lake Edun. Something that makes them feel better, and enriches their lives in a way that no other daily experience does.

It isn't illegal to be nude on private property – else no one would bathe. It isn't illegal to be nude on private property in mixed company – else married couples – well you know – wouldn't.... What people can't seem to stand, what seems to drive them nuts, is the mere **idea** that unrelated people of mixed gender get together on private property, nude! By the way, this isn't illegal either.

No one who visits Lake Edun is unaware of a cost, a price they pay just for stepping foot on the grounds. This isn't a monetary cost – far from it. It is a cost all who dare to ignore the established rules of society have to pay. In the language of social change theory, anyone embracing social nudity is a forerunner. That is, they are ahead of the crowd. That can become an uncomfortable place to be, as the timid wait to see which way the wind is blowing, and supporters of the status quo toss hand grenades.

The modern nudist/naturist movement goes back to the late 19th century in Germany. There, a number of idealists fed up with industrialization and the mechanization of society proposed nudism as a means to reconnect with nature and their common humanity.

The nudist/naturist movement championed the belief that the body in all its parts and functions is good. This being so, men

and women could reject the false shame, and prudish values and beliefs the Victorian era held about the body. Casting off the mandatory clothing society prescribed, opened the way for acceptance of self and others without pretense or exploitation. This mutual revealing of the body was, and remains a radically liberating statement about both acceptance of the natural body, and the relationship between the sexes as being one of equality and mutual respect.

Thus, naturism came to be defined in 1974 by the International Naturist Federation as follows: Naturism is a way of life in harmony with nature characterized by the practice of social nudity, with the intention of encouraging self-respect, respect for others, and respect for the environment.

To understand naturism, you must understand the profound respect naturists hold for the body, both the body of the individual, and the bodies of others – male and female. In doing so, naturists reject the explicit and implicit disdain for the body that has become so ingrained in our culture over the past two centuries. Naturists of a theistic bent respect their bodies and see God's beauty in them.

Every person that visits Lake Edun, or is a member of the Lake Edun Foundation is saying a resounding NO! to the conventional wisdom that the naked body is shameful, can only induce lust, and will harm children. Every person that participates with the Lake Edun Foundation in furthering its mission of body acceptance is declaring a positive vision of treating themselves and other humans as valued persons, not objects to be used for selfish ends.

It is mistakenly believed by the larger culture that lust and sexual exploitation are inherent in mixed gender nudity. It is as though in their minds they can not conceive of themselves being able to lay aside this mindset, so they project that no one else can. The Lake Edun Foundation stands as another testimonial, among thousands worldwide, that this debasing belief about the body is false. Lake Edun stands proudly for the truth that people can make moral choices toward one another, and that men and women can gaze upon one another's bodies in the simplicity of open communication and respect.

[To be continued....]

Naked Plays Rescheduled

Because of a heavy year of drama in Topeka this year, actors interested in performing in our Naked Plays seem to be "burnt out". For that reason, we have decided to reschedule production of our annual event until Spring.

Mark the dates and make plans to attend: The plays will be staged on March 30 & 31, 2007 and again the following weekend, April 6 & 7, 2007.

In addition to the performances, we expect to launch an exhibit of art exploring our theme of Body Acceptance. It should be a perfect match and make the event something people will be willing to travel to experience.

It's Déjà Vu All Over Again

A Wyoming Community College's trustees are questioning whether to allow the expansion of a campus art exhibit because two of the new pieces contain nudity.

Five paintings by the same artist, each showing images of famous cave art, currently hang in the hallway of the archaeology department. He now would like to hang seven more pictures.

However, college trustees are not so sure they want the additional paintings. One of the pictures depicts a large nude woman – a traditional image of health, prosperity and abundance, Newton said – and another showed a man dressed as a half-man, half-elk creature with its genitals showing.

The problem the trustees have is that children on field trips from school often pass through the hallway while viewing dinosaur fossils.

One trustee opined that, "I couldn't approve it unless I heard from someone like an elementary curriculum coordinator telling me that that was appropriate curriculum for elementary-age children."

The artist is prepared to wait for a decision about hanging the new pieces, but that all the series of paintings have to be shown together, whether here or someplace else.

Beware Teachers Of Art

Attention all art teachers! This month an award-winning Texas art teacher lost her job. She had previously been reprimanded after one of her fifth-grade students saw a nude sculpture during a trip to a Dallas art museum. School board members voted not to renew her contract.

As a school sponsored trip to the Dallas Museum of Art in April of 2006, parents signed permission slips. Further, the teacher in question states it was the principal who urged her to take the students to the museum.

The teacher was admonished by the principal after a parent complained a student had seen nude art. The 28 year veteran, who had just two years earlier been awarded a Star Teacher Award, was then placed on administrative leave.

The school board has responded that the issue of the museum and parents complaints had nothing to do with dismissal of the teacher. They contend previously existing questions about job performance were not resolved. In addition, the Star Teacher Award is not a school district award. It is only a community recognition award. [Why is it we pander to the ignorant parent who knows nothing about art? - Ed.]

Items We Need

- Tops for trash cans Non-motorized boats
- Chipper/shredder we can use about once a month

Lake Edun Foundation, Inc.

P.O. Box 1982 Topeka, KS 66601-1982 (785) 478-BARN

Note: There is a \$30 charge for any checks returned unpaid for any reason.

Membership Application Change of Address Form

Please Print

		1 tease 1 titt			
Name: First	MI _	Last			_
Address:					_
City:		St	ate	Zip	_
Phone:	DOB	E-mail A	ddress		_
a couple, include names together, make a copy of promote gender diversi	d is strictly confidential. If you are joining for both people. If you are a couple not living of this form for the other individual. (NB: 'ty, a couple is defined as one male and o to assist with upkeep a minimum of 10 hours.	ng Facts is i To is availa ne Release	ncluded with memble for \$20.00. Nowhich must be con	One subscription to our newsletter <i>B</i> pership. A subscription only to <i>Bare Fa</i> we members will receive a Waiver repleted before membership is finalize to Associate Membership.	<i>icts</i> and
Membership Fees:		Single	Couple	Amount	
Lake Edun Foundation Membership		275.00	350.00		
Associate Member (Over 125 miles away)		175.00	250.00		
Working Membership (Discount)		(50.00)	(50.00)		
Separate Mailing Address for members			12.00		
No Sex, No Violence Only Nudity – DVD			25.00		
Lake Edun Exposed – Video			35.00		
Lake Edun Exposed – DVD			50.00		
Naturist Society Membership			53.00		
Subscription to Bare Facts only			20.00		
Tax Deductible Donation - Improve our Educational Pro					
Tax Deductible Donation - Legal Defense Fund					
Total Enclo	sed - Check, Money Order, or Credit	Card			
Please charge my ☐ Visa; ☐ MasterCard #				Exp. / \$	